Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the Memorial Institute Roos on Monday 11th July 2022

Present: Cllrs D Winter (Chair), W Ainley, T Cook, M Devanney, A Dodson, M Maltas, B Nisbet and K Tyson.

There were no apologies received for absence.

1. Consideration of Councillor's declaration of interests

There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2022

These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

Matters arising from the minutes

3. Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations

The Treasurer confirmed that he had previously circulated a full breakdown of costs incurred in the successful four day celebrations which were supported by the relevant invoices and it was agreed to approve the statement as presented.

It was agreed to thank Gavin Massey and his committee for their outstanding efforts in organising the Jubilee event celebration events and also Friends of Roos School for their input and to Michael Smales for the bonfire/beacon at Tunstall.

4. Defibrillator training at Tunstall

It was reported that the training session provided by Mr Megson took place at Tunstall Village Hall on the 8th June and it was agreed that a donation of £15.00 be made to the Hall for the use of the premises.

5. The Pinfold

It was confirmed that the two wooden planters were now in situ following approval by members between meetings of the cost involved provided by Cllr Dodson.

Correspondence

The Clerk reported that he had previously circulated to members the Holderness Health new building information, together with the Environment Agency 2100 newsletter and the East Riding Safeguarding Adults Board newsletter. A reply from Mr Mathison previously circulated to members with regard to the possibility of erecting statues in Roos was discussed where Mr Mathison was in discussions with Visit Hull and East Yorkshire to hopefully progress the initiative. Cllr Ainley confirmed that he would forward to members details of the memorial structure commissioned for the 528 Squadron at Lissett for their information.

Planning

Variation of condition 2 (materials) of permission 14/00439/PLF (Erection of single storey extension to rear including installation of 4 no. roof lights following demolition of existing detached garage) to retain render instead of brick (retrospective) at Edelweiss Hodgson Lane Roos - 22/02164/VAR

It was agreed that no objections be made to the application in relation to the rear of the premises as submitted in the documentation and not render to the remainder of the property.

Variation of condition 27 (approved plans) to vary turbine details of permission 08/01964/STPLFE for the erection of 9 no. wind turbines at Withernwick Wind Farm

It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application.

The Clerk confirmed that he had previously informed members between meetings that ERYC had approved the applications for development at Poplar Farm Hilston Road Roos, Mayfield Farm Tower Road Hilston, land south of 1 Main Street Roos and at Avalon Hodgson Lane Roos.

6. Treasurer's report

The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:-

M Bouchier - provision of two wooden planters for The Pinfold - £90.00 A&M Dodson - preservative treatment of new planters - £27.00 Tunstall Village Hall - donation for use of hall - £15.00 B Lee - salary/expenses for three months - £1,037.50

Any other business

7. Robert De Ros

Cllr Devanney reiterated that in his opinion De Ros was of far more importance to Roos than Tolkein and following discussion it was agreed that consideration of new publicity material for the parish incorporating both De Ros and Tolkein be an agenda item for the next meeting.

8. Speeding motorcyclists in Roos

It was agreed to refer the long outstanding issue of speeding motorcyclists particularly on Thursday evenings and to a lesser extent on Sundays to the Police & Crime Commissioner for his possible intervention in the matter to hopefully address the continuing problem which has persisted for a number of years.

9. Memorial Institute

It was agreed that thanks be expressed to Mr & Mrs Cheeseman for all their hard and valued work over the last thirty five years in the day to day running of the Institute following their recent decision to finally relinquish custodianship of the premises.

Next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting be held be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 12th September 2022 commencing at 7.30pm unless otherwise advised and that a future meetings timetable be an agenda item for determination at that meeting.